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Renewal of the Editorial Committee: New 
Editor-in-Chief

I am pleased to inform you that Dr. Vanessa Murad Gutiérrez has 
been appointed Editor-in-Chief of the Revista Colombiana de Radiolo-
gía, in a unanimous decision made by the Journal’s Board of Directors, 
the Colombian Association of Radiology and its Scientific Committee.

Dr. Murad is a physician from the Universidad de La Sabana and a 
radiologist from the Universidad El Bosque with advanced training in 
women’s imaging in the program of the Fundación Santafé de Bogotá. 
She completed a fellowship in nuclear medicine at Seoul National Uni-
versity Hospital (South Korea) and is currently completing a fellowship 
in molecular imaging at the University of Toronto.

She has contributed to the Revista Colombiana de Radiología for 
several years, as a young academic peer in the review of articles and 
as coordinator of the publication of articles of the Journal in the social 
networks of the ACR, where she made an attractive summary for pu-
blication in English and Spanish with the key images.

Her skills as a researcher have been recognized by the ACR with 
awards for her oral and poster presentations and by the Revista Colom-
biana de Radiología as one of the people with the most publications in it.

She is also the author of articles published in international journals, 
most recently with emphasis on oncology and molecular imaging. In 
addition, she has experience in quantitative and qualitative research 
in field work, with excellent knowledge in analysis and database 
management.

Her skills in the medical publishing field have been employed as an 
associate editor of the Journal of Medical Clinical Case Reports and 
as a guest reviewer for Abdominal Radiology and the Korean Journal 
of Radiology, Nuclear Medicine and Molecular Imaging.

I am intimately familiar with her oral and written communication 
skills and admire the high spirits and commitment she brings to every 
project she undertakes. Her young mind is creative and with great 
capacity to innovate.

The addition of Dr. Vanessa Murad to our editorial group is, without 
a doubt, an excellent decision that will be fruitful for our publication 
to continue progressing.

On behalf of the management of the Revista Colombiana de 
Radiología, I thank her for accepting this position, which represents 
hard work that we appreciate as a selfless contribution to the radiology 
education of Colombians.

Sonia Bermúdez Muñoz
Editor-in-Chief
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